The regular monthly meeting of Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Supervisor Doug Sivers on June 3, 2021 at 7 p.m. Supervisors present: Doug Sivers, Dave Bailey and Alton Wilber. Alternate Secretary/Treasurer present: Janette Tiffany

Public present: Lori Raub, Charlie Aliano, Michael Briechle, Dennis Magargal, Rach Magargal, James Lindsey, John Haydt, Lennie Kalechitz.

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Public Comments None

Minutes Dave made a motion to accept the May 2021 Meeting Minutes as presented. Alton seconded and Doug voted yes.

Road Report Dave reported the following May 2021 activities: Grade, rake & roll – Bailey, Stonecrop & Holy Roads. Grade & roll – Shadowbrook & Barbour Roads. Cleaned out sluice by Carlisle's. Cleaned out small creek on Bailey Road above & below the bridge. Mowed intersections on Route 29. Chipped brush after storm on 5-27. Removed spreader from plow truck. Rebuilt spreader on Terry's truck.

The Dirt & Gravel project on Cabin Hill Rd will be started July or August.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Janette reported no changes in Treasurer's Report. Dave made motion to accept May 2021 Treasurer's Report, pay the 06-2021 Bill List and pay any bills which are normally paid during the month and pay the payroll for June. Alton seconded and Doug voted yes.

Scheduled Public Input John Haydt wants to purchase land on Baptist Hill Rd. He and his attorney Michael Briechle and the seller's attorney Charlie Aliano requested information about the area of Baptist Hill Rd that is no longer maintained. John wants to know if the road will be maintained if he builds a home there. He had it surveyed by Butler Surveying and they found a legal description that the road was no longer maintained in 1942. The supervisors will review the map and discuss with Michael Giangrecco.

Old Business Doug noted the Spring Cleanup is Saturday, June 5 from 8am – 1pm for metal and tires. The FEMA buyout is proceeding. Mr. Brozena met with three families that are ready to sign the letters. Two properties have some legal issues to resolve before they can proceed. One property is too large and one a shared well. The initial report for the three families might be settled in mid-July. The demolition of the homes is covered in the grant and the mineral rights are included in the sale to the township. The Goodrich property was sold and need to confirm the new owner is not interested. The tax impact from these properties is \$713.56.

The American Rescue Act continues to change. PSATS initially stated an application was not needed. The governor changed it and an application needs to be sent to DCED. Doug and Linda are attending a webinar for training on filling out the application.

Doug is checking into a CPA firm that PSATS suggested to assist with the funding from CARES. The *firm has* not had any turn backs.

New Business Janette reported on letter received from Jason Miller, Treasurer at Susquehanna Courthouse, with a repository property that has been through two public sales and is no longer providing income from taxes. It can be sold free and clear from repository at any price with township approval. The property is owned by Kenneth Soden 028.00-1,021.00,00 and is ¾ acre. Dave made a motion to accept any price negotiated by the bureau. Alton seconded and Doug voted yes.

Meetings The Planning Commission Meeting is on June 14, 2021 and the Township meeting is on July 1, 2021. The Supervisors are meeting with DGK Insurance on June 21, 2021 at 8 a.m.

<u>Correspondence</u> Janette reported on a letter from JHA Companies regarding small non coal mine permit for Grosvenor Quarry. It was put in pass around file for review. The Susquehanna County Assessment Office has an online option, Courthouse on Line, for townships to access information.

Check Signing The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. Alton seconded and Doug voted yes.